
 

 

MINUTES 
PUBLIC HEARING  

BOARD OF SELECTMEN  
BROOKFIELD TOWN HALL – ROOM 133  

7:15 PM  
 

CALL TO ORDER: First Selectman Steve Dunn began the public hearing at 7:16 PM.  
 
PRESENT: First Selectman Steve Dunn; Selectman Marty Flynn; Selectman Sue Slater (via phone); Video 
Recording Secretary Nina Mack; members of the public; Meeting Recording Secretary Emily Cole Prescott  
 
PUBLIC HEARING: Mr. Dunn explained the purpose of this public hearing which is to gather public opinion 
and comment regarding a proposal submitted by the Regional YMCA of Western Connecticut, 2 
Huckleberry Hill Road, Brookfield, CT requesting Neighborhood Assistance Act funding for their annual 
support campaign in the amount of $150,000 as published by the State Department of Revenue Services.  
 
The following legal notice had been published in The Penny Saver:  
 
The legal voters and residents of the Town of Brookfield are hereby notified that the Board of Selectmen 
will conduct a public hearing at the Brookfield Town Hall at 100 Pocono Road, Brookfield, CT, in Meeting 
Room 133, on Monday, June 5, 2017, at 7:15 PM, for the purpose of receiving public comment and opinion 
concerning a proposal submitted by the Regional YMCA of Western CT, 2 Huckleberry Hill Road, 
Brookfield, CT, requesting Neighborhood Assistance Act funding for their Annual Support Campaign in the 
amount of $150,000, as published by the State Department of Revenue Services.  
 
Copies of said application are on file and available for public inspection in the office of the Town Clerk and 
the Town website: www.brookfieldct.gov.  
 
Dated at Brookfield, CT, this 1st day of May, 2017.  
 
Stephen C. Dunn  
Sue Slater  
Martin Flynn  
Brookfield Board of Selectmen  
 
Mr. Dunn asked for public comment about the proposal. There was none.  
 
Mr. Flynn made a motion to close the public hearing at 7:17 PM. Ms. Slater seconded the motion, 
and it carried unanimously.   
 
 

 

http://www.brookfieldct.gov/

